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Dates to  
Remember  

 

Monday 11th                      
December 2017 
Reports Home 

 
Tuesday 12th                      
December 2017  
Year 7 Graduation @ 
The Loxton Club 

6.30pm 
 

Thursday 14th                      
December 2017  
End of Year Concert 

 
Friday 15th                      

December 2017  
End of Term Early           
Dismissal 2.10pm 

 
Tuesday 23rd             
January 2018 

New Reception Parent 
Meeting LPS Library 

6.15pm  
 

Wednesday 24th  
January 2018 
Book Collection  

 
Thursday 25th            
January 2018           
Book Collection 

 
Monday 29th                     
January 2018                   

School Resumes for 
Term 1 2018 

 
Tuesday 13th              
February 2018  
Staff and Governing 
Council Acquaintance 

Night 
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We are almost at the end of Term 4. 

The whole year has progressed very 

quickly and we have achieved major 

accomplishments throughout the year 

including: 

¶ Behaviour Education Programme 

¶ Our Visible Learning Journey 

¶ Appointment of Deputy Principal, 

Wellbeing Leader, Coordinator of 

Results Plus and our Impact 

Coach for visible learning.  We 

have a very dedicated and              

hardworking leadership team 

¶ Tracking of our data to identify 

our students in supporting their 

learning 

¶ The Play Pals & Big Buddies           

programmes 

¶ Kidsmatter accreditation 

¶ New class set of Laptop                 

Computers 

¶ Acquisition of the DECD bus to 

service the New Residence bus 

route 

¶ Majority of the school having new 

carpet laid 

 

Our Personnel Advisory Committee 

have been working tirelessly in               

creating classes for 2018. We have             

experienced a number of new            

enrolments for next year and will now 

run with 15 classes. Staff worked on 

the draft of these classes this week 

and they will be finalised early next 

week. You will be informed of you 

child/s teacher on Friday, 15th of          

December.  Page 1 
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Principal: Jan Slape       

 Deputy Principal: Sally Wright   

 Governing Council Chairperson: Jane Evans  

Dragon Eye Art by 7H & 6/7C 

END OF YEAR 

There will some staff changes for 

2018. Margaret Rann will be retiring. 

Geoff Cubbin is transferring to                

Marryatville Primary School for 12 

months. He has visited and is very  

excited about his new teaching post. 

Lance Gum, who has been at our site 

as a School Support Officer for the 

past 12 years to run our Rock Band 

programme, will be moving his       

business to Adelaide. He is currently 

located there and we will miss his           

expertise. 

We wish Margaret all the very best in 

her retirement and thank her for all 

her dedication and commitment in           

being a highly respected teacher and 

staff member. Geoff has been at the 

school for 10 years and we have     

valued him as a classroom teacher    

and his interest in managing the     

recycling programme.  

I take this opportunity on behalf of our 

staff to thank our community for all 

the support 

you have         

given us in            

supporting 

Loxton               

Primary 

School .  

From all of 

us, have a 

very Merry     

Christmas 

and a happy 

holiday with 

your children.  Jan 

mailto:dl.0760.admin@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.loxtonps.sa.edu.au/


FROM GEOFF CUBBIN 

It  is with great excitement 

but much sadness that I am 

announcing my transfer to a 

school in Adelaide next year. 

I have thoroughly enjoyed 

my 10 year teaching                     

experience at Loxton Primary 

School. It has been a              

pleasure to be involved with 

the Loxton community both 

in the school boundaries and 

at many different events in 

the town. My own children 

have grown up at this school and been educated by 

very supportive and caring teachers. I have                           

particularly enjoyed teaching a wide range of students 

and seeing them come through the different grades. I 

have been placed at Marryatville Primary School in 

2018 so I am looking forward to new challenges that 

working at a different school will bring. I would like to 

thank all my leaders and fellow colleagues that I have 

worked with over the years as everyone has helped 

me develop and hone my skills as a teacher. I will 

miss all the happy smiles and great conversations that 

I have had with many students whilst on yard duty. I 

hope to visit Loxton again soon to catch up with             

students, staff and community members as Loxton 

will always be a place that I fondly remember. 

 

ASSEMBLY CALENDAR 

Term 4 HOST PRESENTING 

9 7H Year7s & Staff 

9am in the Stadium 

Term 1 

2018 
HOST PRESENTING 

week1 No Assembly 

I first came to Loxton Primary 

School in 1978 when my          

husband was transferred to 

Loxton in what was then the E 

and W S department. Previ-

ously, (from 1973 until then,) 

I had taught at Cobdogla and 

then Ramco Primary Schools,         

travelling from our home on 

the river at Woolpunda. I can 

remember the day the             

Kingston Bridge opened and I 

drove back home from                

Cobdogla after school finished. Before this, each day 

I crossed the river on the ferry . I was given a special 

"Priority Pass" which allowed me to board in front of 

others when there was a long line up of cars waiting. 

I returned to Loxton Primary School in 1991 after 

having an eight year break from permanent teaching  

and then teaching at Loxton North and Lyrup Primary 

Schools. 

I am looking forward to embarking on a different 

stage of my life. It will be wonderful to be free to 

spend time with my family, embark on some exciting 

travel, (I quite enjoyed several caravan stints in       

Australia when on Long Service Leave and we have 

booked a trip to Africa next year,) and pursue some 

new interests and leisure activities. 

I've loved and gained lots of satisfaction and             

enjoyment in being a teacher. In particular, I've            

enjoyed the contact and relationships with students 

and their families, the wonderful whole school 

events, (like School Concerts and Book Week                

Parades,) and the fulfilment in seeing students      

succeed in their learning. I hope I have helped      

children go on to lead happy and worthwhile lives in 

their ever changing environment.  

Thank you to everyone for your support and               

friendship. Yes, there will be much I will miss about 

this wonderful school. I urge you all to appreciate 

what this school offers and to strive to keep it the 

happy place of learning that it has been for so long. 

It will be great to have time to chat when I see  

many of you, now that I have time on my side. 

FROM MARGARET RANN 
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2018 SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

Upcoming Casual Days 

Friday wk 8: Rec-Year 6 / Wednesday wk 9: Year 7s 

NO COST-End of Year Celebrations 

   Winners 
Fastest  

Girl  

and  

Fastest  

Boy 

Č
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Results 

Cockatoos 190 

Eagles 181 

Emus 158 

Magpies 103 

Č
 



A LIGHT IN THE DARKNESS 

Were you near the riverfront a couple of weeks ago when the Loxton Lights were switched on? The hosts 

had a giant switch and they had the crowd count down from 10. As they got to zero they pretended to 

turn the switch on and the fire-works started as a symbolic way of turning the lights on for the Loxton 

Christmas season. It was a wonderful display of lights and dazzle in the sky that we were treated with! 

Being present at Loxton Lights Up, has got me thinking about light. Light is so important to our everyday 

life, and the way we live life has changed considerably since the regular use of electric lights in our homes 

and businesses. When our children were small and woke in the night we would leave a light on for them. 

It is as though the light, being able to see, chases away the darkness and fears.  

For some, the end of the year means the "light at the end of the tunnel", a time to move on from the year 

that has been and the hope of what is to come in the future. "The light went on in their brain" is a phase 

that can be used when referring to a person understanding a new concept. In the cartoons, when                 

someone gets an idea a light bulb would appear above their head which is a visual representation of this 

concept. I have also heard people who have been depressed use the phase "I have come out of the              

darkness and fog, and back into the light". This has been their way of describing how the lifting of their 

depressed mood has made them feel. 

In the symbols of Christmas we also see light as part of the images: bright street lanterns in snowy             

landscapes on Christmas cards, candles, and stars. We, of course, adorn our Christmas trees and houses 

with lights and stars. In the second verse of the Christmas carol The First Noel we see mention of a star 

bringing great light: 

 They looked up and saw a star  

 Shining in the East, beyond them far; 

 And to the earth it gave great light, 

 And so it continued both day and night. 

 Noel, Noel, Noel, Noel, 

 Born is the King of Israel.                                                         

The star in this Christmas carol is described as a guiding light perhaps bringing hope to the shepherds 

who were in the fields that night. As you look at the lights and stars this Christmas, I wonder what it is 

that brings light to your life? What is it that brings you hope and a light at the end of a tunnel?  

It has been a pleasure working with staff, students and families at Loxton Primary School in 2017.              

I wish you all a Blessed Christmas and a very happy and successful New Year.  

Rebecca Whillas  

Pastoral Care Worker  
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BREAKFAST CLUB 

A portion of our food for Breakfast Club has been 

supplied this year from Foodbank. As a result             

Foodbank wanted some data about how many               

students have been attending. Rather than counting 

heads each week (which would be a challenge!) we 

have been using named pop sticks. The students 

place their pop stick into a container when they            

arrive to show that they are present at Breakfast 

Club. This process also helps the students feel like 

they are part of our Breakfast Club community.            

Recently Rosemary French has made us this                

beautiful wall hanging which helps the students find 

their named stick quicker. All are welcome at 

Breakfast Club, so perhaps your child would like to 

come and make a stick with their name and join our 

Breakfast Club community.  

I would especially like to thank all our helpers who 

have made Breakfast Club possible this year. Thank 

you to Rosemary, Judith, Susie and Mrs Rowe for 

your amazing help. Also, thanks goes to the               

Country Bakehouse for your donated bread. I really 

appreciate your support.  

You are invited to the 

Stephanie Alexander    

Kitchen On Monday 29th 

January 2018  

(9am-10:00am) for              

morning tea. 

Come and have a cuppa, 

some muffins and dry your 

eyes after dropping your                

children off on the first day 

of school. Whether it is your 

first drop off or you have 

done this many times before, 

feel free to join us.  

Hosted by Rebecca Whillas  

(Pastoral Care Worker)  

TEA AND TISSUES 

MONDAY 29TH                  

JANUARY 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fmzayat.com%2Fclipart%2Fstar-of-bethlehem-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw0O-i7wSX4lzK-YGGiIJOjn&ust=1512695062607268


SAPSASA CRICKET 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

 

The Lost Property bin is over flowing! 

Including lots of swimming gear. 

Please come in and see if any of it 

belongs to you. All unclaimed lost 

property will be donated to Loxcare 

at the end of the Term. 

1/2WILLIAMS/PARROTTA 
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In week 5 I went to Adelaide with 13 other people 

from the Riverland to play SAPSASA Cricket. 

I got the best player in the third game because I got 

3 wickets for 1 run in 4 overs. I had to open up the 

batting for the first two games. The first game I 

made a duck which means I had no runs. The          

second game I made 4 runs before I got bowled, for 

the third game I made 7 runs and the fourth game I 

didnôt bat.  

We won 1 game out of four and we all had a great 

time. I had a lot of fun playing in Adelaide because I 

learnt a lot of new things. 

 

By Jacob                                                                

Evans 

 

 

DISTRICT SOFTBALL 
On the 1st of December 12 boys and 12 girls 

went to Glassy Park in Berri to play softball. It 

was a bit rainy but we still had an enjoyable day.  

Overall the girls team came 3rd out of 3 (AKA 

last ) and the boys team came 3rd out of 5. 

We would like to thank Mr Kruger for all of his 

help and support. 

By Summer, Piper, Tenaia and Kenzie 

1/2WP used recycled sewing and craft materials to 

make these effective animals (crocodiles,             

hedgehogs, butterflies).  We had to stitch the zip 

onto the backing 

fabric, then cut and 

decorate this to 

make it look like our 

chosen animal.  It 

was very challenging 

but rewarding. 



  Prize Donated By 

1st Children¡s Birthday Party 

for 12 
The Loxton Club 

2nd 
Magisso                      

bowl / carafe 
and serving cup pack. 

La Villa Home Décor 
and Gifts 

3rd $50.00 Bistro Meal 
Voucher 

Loxton Community 
Hotel 

4th High Performance Lights Gibbs Auto Electrical 

5th 2017 Family Pass to the 
Loxton Pool 

Loxton/ Waikerie 
Council 

6th Platinum Ag. Services 
Pack 

Platinum Ag.               
Services, Loxton 

7th 3 pack of Wine 
Kingston Estate 

Wines 

8th 3 pack of Wine 
Kingston Estate 

Wines 

9th 12 KG Laundry              
Powder 

OE Bradtke 

10th Loxton Football Club 
Merchandise 

Loxton Football Club 

11th 13.4£ hardsided Laptop 
Case 

  

12th 13.4£ hardsided Laptop 
Case 

  

Thankyou to all families who have supported our Christmas Raffle so far. We are 
raising money to upgrade student technology, so your support is greatly appreciated. 

There will be a prize for the family selling the most books! 

Please remember that all books are due back on Friday 8th December, 2017 and the 
raffle will be drawn on Monday, 11th December, 2017. 

PLEASE RETURN ALL BOOKS, EVEN IF UNSOLD. 

Thank-you to all of our generous sponsors who have          

donated prizes for our raffle. The donations are greatly           

appreciated by the Family, Friends and Staff of                    

Loxton Primary School. 

  Prize 

13th 13.4£ hardsided             
Laptop Case 

14th 13.4£ hardsided            
Laptop Case 

15th 13.4£ hardsided         
Laptop Case 

16th 13.4£ hardsided        
Laptop Case 

17th 13.4£ hardsided       
Laptop Case 

18th 13.4£ hardsided        
Laptop Case 

19th 13.4£ hardsided          
Laptop Case 

20th 13.4£ hardsided          
Laptop Case 

21st H.P 15£ Laptop Case 

22nd H.P 15£ Laptop Case 

23rd H.P 15£ Laptop Case 

24th H.P 15£ Laptop Case 

2017 CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

 We have recently been informed that the school is conducting building 

works including asbestos removal on ²ŜŘ нлǘƘ ¢ƘǳǊǎ нмǎǘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ 

ŀƴŘ уǘƘΣфǘƘ ŀƴŘ млǘƘ ƻŦ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ. 

Unfortunately due to OHS we are unable to remain on the premises 

during this time. 

We are also unable to relocate to another premises due to licensing              

requirements. We are currently in consultation with Woodleigh – whom 

are licensed for children up to the 

age of 12. 

However due to current available 

vacancies we require that 

you ŎƻƴŬǊƳ ōƻƻƪƛƴƎǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ 

ǘƘŜǎŜ Řŀȅǎ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ς 

CǊƛŘŀȅ нпǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΦ 

If you are able to make other       

arrangements for your children with 

families or friends, we would greatly 

appreciate this, as available booking 

spaces at Woodleigh will be strictly 

limited. 

We thank you for your understand-

ing in these circumstances that are               

beyond our control. 

If you have any questions please 

contact me. 

Kerry Hopper 
Director 

Loxton District Out of School 
Hours Care (OSHC) 

Pyap Street, LOXTON  S.A.  5333 

M:  0421 154 502 

E: loxtonoshc@gmail.com 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FROM OSHC 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=1262857567096247
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=1262857567096247
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=1262857567096247
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=1262857567096247
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=1262857567096247
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=1262857567096247
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=1262857567096247

